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Welcome back!


We are looking forward to a wonderful first half term packed full of learning and exciting, engaging opportunities following on from the many successes last year. Please tweet us about exciting learning that takes place at home too, we love to share these in school!





�








1st Birthday 


Happy 1st Birthday to Footprints! If you have not already seen, please have a look


on our Twitter page to see all of the amazing and exciting activities that the 


children took part in throughout the Summer holidays. 


 Footprints extends and enriches children’s learning journey’s before, 


after school and throughout holidays. Our dedicated team plan and provide care and fun from 7am until 6pm, Monday to Friday (except bank holidays and any other specified dates). 


If you have not already, and are interested in your child becoming part of our Footprints family, come along and see what is going on – you’re more than welcome!











Welcome


It is lovely to be able to welcome new children and staff to our Park Hall family this year. In Upper Foundation we welcome Miss Leese, in Year 2 welcome to Miss Newton and in Year 4 welcome to Mr Grattage.  In Year 5, Miss Harvey and in Year 6, Miss Gorski, have joined us as Teachers having both been a part of the Park Hall family for many years.  In Year 3, Miss Thake will be joining Miss Dono’s class, as a School Direct trainee.  


We are very proud to have such amazing children, parents/carers and team of staff at Park Hall





Enrichment


We have been very busy planning the year ahead.  Some of the events you will be familiar with as we could not possible leave them off our calendar of events and some will be new and exciting! Throughout the year, we have planned family learning events to ensure that you have the opportunity to come into school to work alongside your child, learning together. Look out for the separate letter containing the events and dates for the year ahead, including class assemblies and Christmas jumper day to name but a few!





Teams


All children in Years 1 to 6 are a part of one of our teams. (Dahl, representing our love of Reading and writing, Nightingale, Armstrong and Matthews  We were proud to present our new Year 1 pupils with their team badges. We have worked hard in school to ensure that our Team events are a fun and exciting way for older and younger pupils to work together as a team, some of these events are competitive and some simply provide an opportunity to work together whilst making a positive contribution to others. Our team badges are part of your child’s school uniform and as such should be worn each day. Replacement badges are available from the school office for £1. Please could you ensure your child is wearing their team badge each day. 

















Volunteer Opportunity


We are asking if any parent’s would like to volunteer to assist in listening to children read and the changing of children’s reading books in Foundation Stage and Year 1. If you are interested please leave your name at the office. Thank you.





Continuing the Learning Journey Together.











Free School Meals


If your child is in Nursery, or Key Stage 2 and you feel that you may be eligible for Free School Meals, please speak to Mrs Teece in our school office who will be able to assist you. You may be eligible if you receive Child Tax Credit and DO not receive Working Tax credit and your annual income is less than £16,190, or you receive Income Support or income-based Job Seekers Allowance or Income related Employment Support Allowance or the guarantee element of pension credit. If you are eligible for Free School Meals but your child would prefer to bring in sandwiches, could we please make a plea that you still make a claim. We receive additional money in our school budget in April for pupils who claim Free School Meals. 








Contact Details.


It is vitally important that we are able to contact parents in case of an emergency in school. If you have changed any contact details, please ensure that the office have the correct contact details. We use our text messaging service to send information to parents on a regular basis. These will be sent to the first contact mobile phone number. If you have not received any text messages from school, please check that we have the correct contact details. 
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Learning and Teaching.
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Wearing our Uniform with Pride. 


The children are looking very smart in their uniforms. We have reminded all children about the importance of wearing their uniform with pride. All children are expected to wear their tie each day. School shoes must be worn. Children may change into trainers at lunchtimes when they are engaged in active play but must change back into school shoes for the remainder of the day. Please ensure that all clothing is labelled with your child’s name. (Please check this regularly as names can disappear as clothing is washed). Children are allowed to wear a watch and small stud earrings; however, no earrings or jewellery are allowed in P.E. sessions. We ask that children are able to remove their own earrings for PE sessions, if they are unable to do this, we ask that children come to school without earrings on P.E. days. No other jewellery is allowed in school or extreme hairstyles.  We thank you for your support and cooperation in this. 




















PE Kit


It is very important that children have their P.E. kits in school on P.E. days as P.E. is an important part of the school curriculum. It is an expectation that all pupils wear the Park Hall red PE t-shirt, which can be purchased from Timberland. We have spare P.E. kit for children to wear, for children who have forgotten their kit. We will keep this and wash this in school.








Water/Snacks


All children will need a water bottle, filled with fresh water, no juice please. As we are a Healthy School, only healthy snacks at play time.  Foundation Stage pupils are provided with fruit as are Key Stage 1 children. Therefore only Key Stage 2 pupils require a healthy snack. 








Continuing the Learning Journey Together 








